Kahler Glen Community Association
Minutes of Board Meeting

March 13, 2009

The meeting was held at John Bennett’s office in Bothell, WA and called to order at 4:07 PM.

Present were Mark Campbell, Steve Newt, John Bennett, Rex Lund, Lynn Withrow, Dave Reynolds, Rob Casad and Tom Graham.  Visitor was Nancy Graham.

The minutes for the January and February meetings were reviewed and approved.

Dave Reynolds presented the budget to date, which was approved.  Total cash at the end of February was $ 61,008.55.

Possible new board members were discussed, and those that have expressed interest for the three vacancies are: Todd Smith, Dwight Miller, John Summers, Brian Toby, and Steve Olson.  Other possible are Steve Sanford, Gary Marks and Steve Johansson.

Mark reported on the meeting of March 6, 2009 with attorney Bill Foster.  Based upon RCW 58.19.185 Bill now holds the opinion that the Resort cannot charge for utility easements or for drinking water.  Mark stated he tended to agree with that opinion.  Tom Graham, John Bennett and Nancy Graham were also at the meeting with Bill, and did not agree with his reasoning or apparent change of position.  In any event, Tom pointed out that the Resort was not asking for compensation in these areas at this time, and the Resort has not had time to consult legal counsel, or evaluate Bill’s new opinions.
Roads: Lynn stated that the Basin Asphalt contract had been signed to resurface upper Miracle Mile for $42,000.  Tom suggested it be deferred for a year or two, but the deal is already signed.  Road restrictions are in place for the spring melt, and Lynn is working on getting the new garbage dumpster system up and running.
Septic: Rex reported on septic and that we need to budget approximately $7,000 to complete the new fields.

Water:  Tony Choppa was not present, but it appears all tests have been good.

A message was received from Kevin Ostic.  He is considering a “lot line adjustment” so that his two lots become one.  He asked the KGCA for a legal opinion whether he then would only need to pay dues for a single lot.  Mark will contact him and state that we will consider any legal opinion he might furnish us, but the Board currently feels two assessments are appropriate.

Bob Tacon also sent a communication about water pressure, but that is due to his proximity to the water tower.
Gary Marks sent a message concerning ownership of water rights.

It was suggested that the Athletic Club’s share payment be reduced to one share, and the Resort reduced to three shares.  

The remainder of the meeting was devoted to budget issues, primarily to the new charges by the Resort.  To presented preliminary spread sheets showing the costs of providing winter services such as snow removal and grooming.  Mark asked for further substantiation to support these charges when presented at the Annual Meeting.  Tom indicated there had not been time for a detailed analysis, but it would be prepared as soon as possible.  The following charges were discussed, subject to substantiation, and Dave was asked to prepare a spread sheet for the budget using these figures: Irrigation, $20,000; Septic Maintenance $10,000; Domestic Water Maintenance, $10,000; Property Management $10,000; Restaurant Credits $25,500; Snow Removal $110,000 and Cross-country Grooming $40,000.
The next meeting is scheduled for April 11 at Kahler Glen.  This is Mother’s day weekend, so it was decided to hold the meeting on April 4.   Tom stated he could not attend as he would be out of the state.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Tom Graham, Acting Secretary
